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t is the fifth year that I use summer 
holidays for teaching activities in my 
home village near Salzburg. Since 

my last two lectures focused on animals 
(Animals and People) and angels 
(Guardian angels and Demons) it seemed 
fitting to speak detailed about the 
Creator. Most people believe in God, but 
they do not really know Him. Who, what 
and where is God? The answers are very 
vague and lack substance of evidence. 
Despite existing knowledge and insights, 
I sweated a lot to collect material for the 
90-minutes lecture which was scheduled 
for Monday, 19th August. How to 
explain complicated processes in simple 
words? How to explain JHWH - the 
„Unspeakable“? I searched the book 
„Does God Exist?“ by the famous 
Catholic theologian Hans Kueng, but 

found nothing to be of use. So, I focused 
on the explanations of The Divine 
Principle, especially about the Universal 
Prime Force and the Polarities and 
combined them with scientific finds 
about the structure of the cosmos. I 
added some comments on the views of 
atheist scientists who are dominating the 
public discussions and articles. 
Until the very last minute I was not sure 
if the topic would attract many guests; 
the response to my mailings, posters and 
leaflets and newspaper advertisements 
had not been promising. So, I was very 
happy that the lecture room in the local 
Farming Museum became filled, 
altogether 27 persons. And though I used 
only my body for explaining the polarity 
of God, macrocosm and microcosm and 
similar points, people listened 
concentrated and nobody dozed off. 
Indeed, it seemed that the Universal 

Prime Force had settled in the room! 
During the second part I presented 
testimonies from Paul Mc Cartney, St. 
Augustine and others, including my own 
personal encounter with God in outer 
space. Our brother Gottfried who had 
come from far away, enriched the 
gathering with lovely songs and created a 
seminar-style atmosphere. The guests 
received some papers with texts about 
God from the book „True Family 
Values“ and my 5-page manuscript. 
Worthy to mention is that some devout 
Catholic churchgoers had come though 
they had heard some rumors. Some 
guests wrote me mails that they had been 
deeply inspired and want to bring guests 
to my next lecture. One lady had even 
postponed a trip in order to come; she 
wrote that she hardly could sleep during 
the night being so excited about the 
lecture. 
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